

President's Message	1,3
Your TCI Officers	2
TCI Rally Highlights	3-8
Sunshine Corner	11
Rally Registrations	13-15
Welcome New Members	17
Address changes	17
Announcements	10&16
Dues Forms	18

The opinions expressed in this publication are those of the authors and do not necessarily reflect the viewpoints of Teton Club International or any of its officers.

Any technical advice is not intended to substitute for the advice of a professional mechanic or authorized RV service technician and TCI accepts no liability.

The newsletter is published quarterly in February, May, August, and November. Deadline for articles is the 20th of the month preceding publication. All letters, articles, art, and photographs are subject to editing, alteration, or may be condensed.

Please mail or email all articles to:

Laura Schrock, TCI Editor 18596 Gun Club Rd. Arcola, IL 61910

Email: Beauxsmomma@msn.co
Phone: (217) 254-9939



A Message from the President

"Greatness is not in where we stand, but in what direction we are moving. We must sail sometimes with the wind and sometimes against it—but sail we must and not drift nor lie at anchor." (Oliver Wendell Holmes)

s we are all aware, our manufacturer went out of business in 2008. Members and your Board sought ways to maintain and increase membership during these subsequent years. Bi-laws were changed which allowed current Teton members and former Teton members to remain or reinstate membership with other brand RV's.

Recently, an affiliation was signed with Forks RV, a custom coach manufacturer who has offered repair services for our coaches and will support our membership at our rallies while TCl will afford their Continental Coach owners full membership and voting rights into the TCl Club. At the 2013 Rally in Palm Desert, Ca., Forks RV joined with Rally participants and provided a seminar and insight into their organization while fielding a myriad of questions from TCl members; offered service as needed to our RV owners and further supported this Rally by supplying, helping set up and cooking a picnic dinner. Mike Butler, sales (formerly with Mor/ryde), and Eric Hapner, applications engineer, were certainly not bashful in their impromptu when called upon for the TCl Celebrity Walk. Forks also provided an opportunity to receive numerous gifts with the grand prize being a chit for \$250 of servicing at their Shipshewana, Indiana facility won by Tudy and Jake Jacobson #1041. Yes, our Club is moving forward in a positive way, and this year we gained 24 new members and 6 rejoins .

In the following pages of this Newsletter, you will read highlights of the various events of this year's Rally submitted by Rally correspondents. Yes, putting on such a Rally can be quite challenging but very rewarding when you reap the outcome to our "Family of Friends. The laughs alone made this Rally a formidable success. (continued on page 3)

LaVerne Thomas, President, #1213

TCI Club Officers

TCI International 2012-2013 Officers

Secretary/Treasurer.....Stephanie Engel #316

East Region 2013-2014 Officers

Sunshine Committee

Chairperson.....Sherry Cox #892

Newsletter Editor

Chairperson.....Laura Schrock #1407

Webmaster

Chairperson.....Jeff Engel #316

Historian

Chairperson.....Tudy Jacobson #1041

Southwest Region 2013-2014 Officers

Northwest Region 2012-2013 Officers

By-Laws Committee

Chairperson	N/A
NE	N/A
NW	N/A
SE	N/A
SW	N/A

Membership Committee

Chairperson	N/A
NE	N/A
NW	N/A
SE	N/A
SW	N/Δ

2014 Rally Calendar

TCI International Rally: Nashville Music City KOA, TN September 30 - October 6, 2014

TCI East Region Rally: Stone Mountain Park, GA. April 29th – May 3rd, 2014

TCI SW Region Rally: Hacienda RV Resort, Las Cruces, NM May 12-19, 2014

TCI NW Region Rally: TBA TBA

(Continued from page 1, President's Message)

e need to realize and enact any updates or additions to various areas of the Club as it may relate to our affiliation with Forks RV as well as send invitations to Continental Coach owners to join TCI, a draw of approximately 125 owners. Yes, we will be busy, and we must have a concerted effort and harmonious working relationship from all members to accomplish these matters for the continued growth of our Club in offering the wonderful fellowship and support for our "Family of Friends" together with the fun we all seek and have enjoyed throughout the years.

. Four years of sunshine and smiles have been bestowed upon our many Club members in their hour of need by our Sunshine Chair, Karen Cole #1504; while moving on, Karen found her replacement in Sherry Cox, and we have filled the open position of Historian in another excellent appointment, Tudy Jacobson #1041welcome aboard to both ladies. And finally, aside from all nitty-gritty matters, our Club's 25th Anniversary Rally in Nashville, Tn. as well as the highlighted Regional rallies are within the horizon; so, with all said I look for this to be one bang up year for all to hoot about.

In closing, remember: "Obstacles are only those frightful things you see when you take your eyes off the goal" (Henry Ford). With that my friends, I bid all a wonderful holiday season and safe travels wherever you may journey.

LaVerne Thomas, President, 1213

First Time Ralliers

his was our first rally and opportunity to meet other Teton owners. We had a great week filled of laughs, good food and information. Forks RV was really good providing tips, tricks, and suggestions. Special thanks goes to LaVerne for a well done job making sure everyone had a good time and was well looked after. We really felt welcomed and are eagerly anticipating the next rally.

Lyn & Dwayne Marchand, 1645



Tech Tip

"Big Foot" Levelers

Fifth Wheel Reprogramming (Six Easy Steps)

- 1) With two front levelers on the ground turn panel on. Wait for the lights to stop circling.
- 2) After lights stop, press the "rear" button (10) ten times. At this time all the lights will start to flash on the panel.
- 3) You are now able to manually level the unit by pressing each individual button. Example- (Front=Right front) (Right= Right rear) (Rear=Left Rear) (Left= Left Front)
- 4) When the unit is level press Retract (3) three times. This will store the new setting as level.
- 5) After pressing Retract (3) three times, let the Air Dump Light stop blinking. At this point the system is now programmed.
- 6) You will now be able to operate your system as normal.

FORKS RV - CONTINENTAL COACH

ive representatives from Forks RV, Shipshewana IN were present and involved with us during the rally. Two technicians serviced, at no charge, six units with problems from roof caulking to kitchen drawers. Forks RV is also expanding their facilities in Indiana to accommodate club members using the factory facilities for repair work.

Jay Troyer, Director of Sales and Marketing, presented the company, their products and construction procedures. Forks RV specializes in Living Quarters, Horse Trailers and Specialty Commercial Vehicles as well as Custom Luxury 5th Wheels. TCI has made an agreement to be the owners club for Forks RV in addition to the current TCI membership.

Forks RV started in 1991 making custom specialty coaches such as Command Centers for local cities and the Coast Guard. This is still 50% of the company's business with custom 5^{th} wheels making up the other half. Since 2008, Forks RV has produced 125 Continental Coaches with 2/3s of them going to the European market. Currently, they are producing 35-40 custom units per month.

Forks RV has now expanded the marketing of Continental Coaches to the US market offering four models of custom coaches in lengths from 33' to 43' with weights up to 28,000#. There is a 4-5 month turnaround time for each coach. Check the company web site for further information on their custom products, www.forksrv.com/continental. Larry Hall, #912





Country Blues Dinner Dance

he first social event of the rally was the Country Blues Dinner Dance – it was a great way to start out the week. Happy hour, complete with sarsaparillas, beer and wine to drink, preceded the dinner dance at the resort's main club house. Although the event was open to anyone staying in the park, the Teton club filled more tables than anyone else and definitely had more fun than anyone else! When the dinner was served, it didn't take us long to get up and enjoy the meal so we could get on with the dancing. Pete and Bobbie were the first up to set the pace, and others soon followed, dancing to the music of the cowboy singer. It was a perfect opportunity to enjoy renewing acquaintances and getting to know new friends!

Karen and Lloyd Knox #1507



A Gem of a Rally in a Gem of a Park

he 2013 international rally was held in Palm Desert, California, at beautiful Emerald Desert RV Resort. The resort really lived up to it's precious gem of a name. We were welcomed cheerfully and treated royally during our week-long rally.

Emerald Desert is a lovely park with all the amenities you could want, including two swimming pools and spas, a large party facility, a number of smaller club houses, a library, tennis court, workout room, dog park and more. There were many activities, outside of our own club activities, which we were invited to participate in, including a Veterans" Day parade, a very touching flag ceremony with a wonderful young bugler, followed by a social gathering!

The personnel, from G.M. Leslie Marr, to head concierge, Sheila, and group concierge, Tiffany, made our activities flow seam-lessly. Shawna, the lifestyle director, treated us like guests in her own home, joining in activities and making sure the food and drinks were in plentiful supply. Cruz and his maintenance crew worked overtime finishing the refurbishing of our club house just in time for our first gathering, planting fresh flowers and caring for the beautifully manicured gardens and lawn. I think they even special ordered the weather which was gorgeous all week long.

Tudy & Jake Jacobson, #1041



"Reach Out to the Stars"

Party

n keeping with the 2013 TCI rally's "Reach Out to the Stars" theme, we attended a "Star Party" on Saturday night. On designated evenings, amateur astronomers set up their telescopes and invite people to observe the various objects in the sky and learn about them from volunteers. We had a reasonably clear night for our out-

ing, so armed with jackets and lawn chairs, we headed a short distance up the nearby Pines to Palms Highway 74 to the <u>Santa Rosa and San Jacinto Mountains National Monument Visitor Center.</u> We looked at some constellations, learned about star clusters, and saw the moon up close and personal. Boy, was it ever bright! Why was it so bright, because it was so dark in the mountains and the sky was so clear! The astronomers asked that we not use our flashlights so we wore lighted wristbands and some wore headbands to showoff their location in the dark.

Karen Cole #1504

Fabulous Follies

On Wednesday, Nov.13th the group met in downtown Palm Springs at 12:15 under Marilyn Monroe's skirt for a group picture. We then had an hour of free time before we went to the Historic Plaza Theatre to see "The Last Hurrah!" of the "Fabulous Follies". It is the final season of the show that started 23 years ago. We had great seats and saw an absolutely fantastic performance of song and dance. The show is very unique in that all of the performers are 50+ years old with the majority in their 60's and 70's. One gentleman was even 84 years young. Their singing and dancing was amazing to watch. Each year the show features a headliner. We were fortunate to see Susan Anton. She is still very beautiful and still has a strong voice at 63. The comedian, ventriloquist Brad Cummings also entertained us with his prehistoric sidekick "Rex". A good time was enjoyed by all.

Sherry Bloomer, #606



An Evening with the Stars

No trip to Southern California would be complete without an evening with the Stars. This included a red carpet evening with famous people in abundance. Some of the evening's stars were Dolly Parton, JR Ewing, Groucho Marx, the Lone Ranger, Hugh Hefner and his favorite playboy bunny, John Travolta and Olivia Newton-John, and Minnie Pearl — in triplicate. Can you say, "how-dy, how-dy"? The evening belonged to Dolly (for two reasons) and Hugh (who couldn't keep his hands off the tail of his bunny). No one will ever know all of the juicy stories that came out of that night!

Bobbie Stifle, #1428



Celebrity Walk, November 12, 2013

o trip to Southern Calian evening with the evening with famous evening's stars were Dolly Par-Lone Ranger, Hugh Hefner and Travolta and Olivia Newtoncate. Can you say, "how-dy, how longed to Dolly (for two reasons) hands off the tail of his bunny). juicy stories that came out of



fornia would be complete without Stars. This included a red carpet people in abundance. Some of the ton, JR Ewing, Groucho Marx, the his favorite playboy bunny, John John, and Minnie Pearl --- in tripli-dy, how-dy"? The evening beand Hugh (who couldn't keep his No one will ever know all of the that night!

Summited by: Bobbie & Pete Stifel, #1428

The Mystery Dinner

he clues are clear LaVerne is guilty!

The mystery dinner theatre started off with a strong turn out of rally members. The clues were very clear after carefull explanation, but with first review were often a challenge. After a spirited around the room finger pointing, everyone submitted their v ct of the clues. There were a large group of participants named and called up for not having a clue for their answers. Margaret Wood was awarded the coveted trophy of the "Hammer of Justice" award for the accurate and correct understanding of the lengthy and hard to connect evidence. The whole group had an excellent time working with the investigators to "trust no one" in the search for the killer. We were all relived to have the evidence clearly point to our rally leader LaVerne!

Summited by: Gary Wood, #1614



2014 TCI Dues

2014 is fast approaching and it is time to pay dues. This year there are 2 options:

Go to the web site "Tetoners.org", update your information and pay with a credit card through PayPal **OR**

Send a check (US dollars) with completed Dues Form, included in this Newsletter to:

TCI, Secretary / Treasurer. 3700 S. Westport Ave #2590 Sioux Falls, SD 57106-6360

I am happy to report since October 2012 we have gained 25 New Members, the last number issued is 1655. In March 2013, PayPal became a payment option for dues on the TCI Website, we have had 5 former members Rejoin and 20 New Members used the PayPal option, it has been very successful.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at tciwebmail@gmail.com

Stephanie Engel #316, Sec/Treas.

FAREWELL DINNER AND DANCE

s we all know, everything must come to an end at some point; for all those at the Rally that came on

Thursday evening with a fantastic Dinner Dance Party.

Thursday was a yellow night with everyone wearing something yellow and everything on the dinner menu either had yellow in it or you could put lemon on to spice it up some. Food could not have been any better. The Complimentary Bar was frequented often by many and the Emerald Dessert staff was very cordial. Of course you know that none of the food had any calories, HA HA!

The 60's Radio Band came and played many tunes that we hadn't heard in a long time, they brought back memories from our earlier years. Their music was great for all in attendance and especially those that were on the dance floor kicking up their heels. No injuries were incurred by humans performing at this event. At least none were reported.



Everyone went away that night with many memories that will stay with us for a long time.

One last note we'd like to add is a BIG THANKS to LaVerne for all the hard work she did to make sure everyone had a great time – THANKS also to Sharon for all she did to help. It was a very good Rally. THANKS LADIES!

Submitted By:

Rod & LaDonna Richardson #1537







Friendship Basket

he Friendship Basket was presented to Neil and Karen Cole #1504 by last year's recipients Earl and Jo Faught #1253.

The Friendship Basket, a tradition in the Club, is passed each year to a member who has made a contribution of service to our Family of Friends. Earl and Jo prepared the lovely basket with regional goodies from their home base of Riverside, CA.



Submitted By: Jeanie Wilby #1450



Teton Club International joins Facebook

TCI joins the 21st Century and invites all members to share their location and travels with other members in "Family of Friends". During the 2013 TCI Rally in Palm Desert, CA a wonderfully creative group of Teton Club International members' shared their thoughts and expertise. Two volunteers stepped forward to help us begin to use social media to promote club activities and share our locations while we are on the road or at home (where ever that may be). Jeanie Wilby #1450 and Bobbie Stifle #1478 setup a closed Facebook page and you may be invited to join "If You have a Facebook Account". There will be four administrators: Jeanie Wilby #1450, Bobbie Stifle #1478, Sherry Cox #892, and Sharon Grooms #1213.

If you have a Facebook account and wish to join, contact one of us to begin the process of becoming a member of the TCI Facebook page.

We want to say "Welcome TCI friends"!!

Sharon Grooms #1213

Warriors for Christ

astor Joel accepted the \$325 donation from our members and guests at the closing dinner. The monies will help defray expense for feeding the homeless in Indio, CA through services of "Warriors for Christ" in the Pastor's church. Pastor Joel shared his personal story with our members during our Sunday Morning gathering in the rally room.





Submitted By: Sharon Grooms, #1213

Teton Tillie's Tips



nspect both ends of your power cord frequently for distress from heat. I have found myself not getting it plugged into the unit all the way and locked.



Submitted by Ervin Schrock, #1407

Submit your Teton Tillie Tip to Laura Schrock #1407 at Beauxsmomma@msn.com

OPEN FORUM

November 14, 2013

eanie Wilby offered to set up a section for TCI members on her Facebook page. Bobbie Stifle offered to help her administer the page.

LaVerne Thomas said that the club's first few months using Pay Pal for the payment of dues has gone smoothly, and that most of the newest members paid their dues by that method. However, of course, it does cost the club \$0.30 per transaction, plus 2.9% of the fee collected. Which is a total of \$1.03, so the clubs net is \$23.97 for dues paid thru PayPal. She asked for opinions from the members as to how to be fair to those who pay by check instead. That is, should an additional fee be charged to those who pay via Pay Pal, or should the club absorb that expense? The consensus of those attending the rally was that those who use it should pay for it. La Verne plans to revisit this issue during the coming year.

Jeanie Wilby announced that \$311 was collected for the selected charity, Warriors for Christ, the street ministry of the pastor who conducted our worship service on Sunday.

Tom Wilby is making copies of a CD of photographs from the rally for us.

Information on the 2014 rallies was announced: The East Region's rally will be at Stone Mountain, GA from April 29 to May 3; the Southwest Region will meet in Las Cruces, NM from May 12-19; and the 25th International rally will be in Nashville, TN from Sept. 30 to October 6. The Northwest Region has no rally master for 2014.

Neil Cole discussed a new method to correct the problem some rigs have had with the kitchen slide-out gouging the floor; he will see if he can get enough details to submit an article on the subject for the newsletter.

There was considerable discussion about the inactive Forum on the TCI website, which was last used in September 2013. Peter Greig stated that he would like to see that be reinstated, as long as additional security is created. Sharon Grooms suggested that we consider having a second person administer the Forum, rather than add to the workload of the webmaster. Peter will discuss this issue with the webmaster. Jeanie asked about the costs associated with the Forum, and they should be minimal. Once the Forum is up and running, we will need to try to divert the Yahoo group so all such posts will end up in the same place.

LaVerne suggested that we revise the Teton Song to include Continental Custom Coaches. Carl & Juanita Vincent, the originators, should be consulted.



Sunshine Corner



ince the last newsletter, I sent a sympathy card to Paul Twitchell #1551 after his good friend passed away, causing Paul to miss the TCl rally. I also sent get well cards on behalf of the club to the following people: Sharon and John Martin #949 (she had surgery, and he hadn't been feeling well either), Bob Presson #649 (surgery), Peter Greig #789 (pneumonia), Sherry Bloomer #606 (skin cancer), Eleanor Hall #912 (hospital stay), Sandy Lovegren #1216 (broken shoulder), and Larry Mills #893 (badly burned leg). I hope all of you are feeling much better by now.

This is my last column as Sunshine Chairman. I have thoroughly enjoyed this "job" for the past four years, but it's time to let someone else take over. That someone is Sherry Cox #892, so please help her by letting her know whenever you hear of someone who could use a little sunshine. She can be reached by phone at (559) 288-8138 or by email at iscox310@aol.com.

Karen Cole #1504



A Special Thank You

A very special thank you goes out to Tom and Jeanie Wilby #1450.

LaVerne and I want you to know just much we appreciate both of you stepping up to fill the vacancy of Historian/ Photographer for the 2013 TCI Rally. Taking pictures and meeting our every request for special "poses". And then producing a DVD containing the rally book for every attendee which will be shared with all members on the TCI Website. You both are to be sent special accolades. Thank you, thank you, thank you again.

Sharon Grooms #1213

Tetoners and Forks Folks!

It's time to make plans for the Southwest Region Christmas Luncheon.

When: December 10, 2013

Time: 12:30 PM

Where: Outdoor Resorts Clubhouse, Aguanga, C A (just of Temecula)

There will be a white elephant gift exchange which should be lots of fun.

We are including all past and present Teton owners, TCI members and current

Continental Coach owners.

Come join us, we'll have fun!

Please R.S.V.P. by calling John or Sharon Ess at (760) 310-8923

Come one come all to

the 25th Anniversary Rally of the Teton Club International September 30, 2014- October 6, 2014 Nashville, TN



ashville, Music City, Tennessee is a fun place to be in the fall. The summer heat is departing and the crisp autumn days are starting to arrive. The City is usually teeming with tourists this time of year. Our campground is not only within a mile or two of the Grand Ole Opry, but also the Opryland Mills Mall complex. The Historic Downtown area (Ryman Auditorium, Country Music Hall of Fame, and more) are also within 4 miles. Restaurants, tourist attractions, American History, and fun for all are on the schedule for our 25th Teton Club International Anniversary Rally.

We have reserved 38 (newly created) full hook-up sites at the Nashville Music City KOA, each of which will take our largest Tetons, as well as 4 cabins for those who need them.

Camping: Early arrivals and those staying after the rally will pay the rally rate of \$54.00 per night, including tax. Call KOA 800-562-7789 for early arrival or

staying after the rally and tell them that you are with the Teton Club International.

If you want a cabin, call KOA immediately as they book early. Cabin prices are 30 % discount from list price and should be arranged directly with the Nashville Music City KOA 800-562-7789. Tell them that you are with the Teton Club International.

We have reserved 80 seats for the Grand Ole Opry show.

We have reservations for all of us to go tour the Country Music Hall of Fame which will have doubled in size by the time we get there.

We have reservations for all of us to tour the Historic RCA Studio B. This studio is the birthplace of hits by Elvis Presley, Dolly Parton, Charley Pride and many more. "Studio B is a place where musical history was made... over and over again. Dolly Parton"

The planning is still going forward and will have more info through the year.

Come and join Peter and me for a fun fi



Carole Gilfedder, 2014 Rally Master, #64

2014 TCI 25th Anniversary International Rally

Rally Includes:

- 7 Nights Full Hook-Ups
- 6 Breakfasts (1 Full and 5 Continental)
- 1 Lunch
- 2 Dinners
- Grand Olde Opry Performance
- Tour of the Country Music Hall of Fame
- Tour of the Historic RCA Studio B

Directions: From Briley Parkway (Route 155), take Exit 12, 1/4 mile on Mc Gavock Pike, 2 miles north on Music Valley Dr the KOA will be on your left.



Nashville KOA
2626 Music Valley Drive
Nashville, TN 37214
800 - 562 - 7789
Sept 30, 2014
Thru
Oct 6, 2014

Early Arrivals and Late Departures

Contact Nashville KOA directly mention the Teton Rally to receive the Rally Rate.

800 - 562 - 7762

○i+ v	State 7ID	TCI Number
Oity	StateZIP	TCI Number
Number of Adults	Guests Telephone	9
RV Make: RV Mode	el: Length of RV:	Total Length RV + Hauler + Towed Vehicle:
Do you require anything special du	ue to health or other concerns?	
Cost: \$700 Per F	Rig (2 People) \$550 Per Rig (1	1 Person) \$174 Extra Person (in your rig)
\$346 w/o Rig (2 People)	Rally Fee Contact KOA for Cal	bin Rental Pricing Amount Enclosed:
- ·	e state you want on your badge. If we h	
ou arrive at the rally. Make Checks Payable to:	e state you want on your badge. If we h	you do, attach a note showing names as you would like them to have enough lead-time, you will receive your free badge(s) who
Make Checks Payable to: Teton Club International]	Questions Contact Rally Master
Make Checks Payable to: Teton Club International US Funds Only	Payment In Full D	Questions Contact Rally Master Carole & Peter Gilfedder #64
Make Checks Payable to: Teton Club International]	Questions Contact Rally Master Carole & Peter Gilfedder #64
Make Checks Payable to: Teton Club International US Funds Only Mail To:	Payment In Full D	Questions Contact Rally Master Carole & Peter Gilfedder #64 Email: cgilfedder@gmail.com
Make Checks Payable to: Teton Club International US Funds Only Mail To: TCI Secretary/Treasurer	Payment In Full D By July 25, 2014	Questions Contact Rally Master Carole & Peter Gilfedder #64 Email: cgilfedder@gmail.com
Make Checks Payable to: Teton Club International US Funds Only Mail To: TCI Secretary/Treasurer 3700 S. Westport Ave #2590 Sioux Falls, SD 57107-6320	Payment In Full D By July 25, 2014	Questions Contact Rally Master Carole & Peter Gilfedder #64 Email: cgilfedder@gmail.com Carole: 603-520-6097
Make Checks Payable to: Teton Club International US Funds Only Mail To: TCI Secretary/Treasurer 3700 S. Westport Ave #2590 Sioux Falls, SD 57107-6320 The undersigned hereby releases inbilities, claims, losses, damages	Payment In Full D By July 25, 2014 ALL PARTI and agrees to indemnify and hold harm, injuries and reasonable attorney fees were seen as the second se	Questions Contact Rally Master Carole & Peter Gilfedder #64 Email: cgilfedder@gmail.com Carole: 603-520-6097

TCI East Region Rally 2014

Rally Includes:

- 5 Nights Full Hook-Ups
- 3 Dinners
- 1 Full Breakfast
- 3 Continental Breakfasts
- Bus Tour CNN/Coke and More
- Seminars and Free Time

Area Attractions

- · Red Rocks Amphitheater
- City Of Golden
- Bronco Football Pre-Season
- Colorado Rockies MLB at Coors Field

Directions: I-285 East Beltway, exit 39B. East on Hwy 78 to exit 8, the main Stone Mountain Park main entrance. There is a one time \$10.00 Park Fee which is not part of the rally.



Stone Mountain Park 4003 Stonewall Jackson Dr. Stone Mountain Park, GA 30083 800-385-9807

www.stonemountainparkcampground.com

April 29th-May 3rd, 2014 GPS: N33 48.096, W84 07.479

Early arrivals and or late stays welcome. Mention Teton Rally to get rally rate. Contact park direct at 770-498-5710 or 800-385-9807

NAME: Last	FIRST	Spous	se/Companion
Address			Email
City	State	ZIP	TCI Number
Number of Adults	_ Guests Tele	phone	
RV Make/Model:	Length of RV:	Toad:	Hauler/Length:
Do you require anything special d	ue to health or other concerns? _		
IF THIS IS YOUR FIRST TCI RALLY, you v	will probably need club rally badge	s. If you do, <u>attach</u>	AMOUNT ENCLOSED: a note showing names as you would like them to ead-time, you will receive your free badge(s) when
Make Checks Payable to: TCl East Region Mail To: David McGalliard #1075 3440 Snowhill PL Morganton, NC 28655	Payment In By March 1		Questions? Contact: Rally Hosts Franz & Helen Petersen #1567 franzpetersen@aol.com 863-676-2957H 863-258-2507C
losses, damages, injuries and reasona its officers during the time period spec	agrees to indemnify and hold harmles able attorney fees which may rise as a dified above. Cancellation in accordance	result from, or relate e with TCI by-laws.	ational and regional officers of any and all liabilities, claims to this rally; or the negligence, omissions or lack of care of
Signature:			

TCI SW Region Rally 2014

Rally Includes:

- 7 Nights Full Hook-Ups
- 6 Breakfasts (1 Potluck and 5 Continental)
- 7 Lunches or Dinners (Including 1 Potluck Crock Pot Dinner)
- Margarita Happy Hour (provided by Hacienda RV Resort)
- Day Trip To White Sands Missile Range and White Sands Monument (Including Full Moon Concert In The Dunes)
- Day Trip To Old Mesilla With Tour of Church and Museum.
- Afternoon/Evening Trip To Farm and Heritage Museum (Including The Annual Blessing of the Crops)

Area Attractions

- Las Cruces and Mesilla Farmer's & Crafts Market
- Hatch, NM and Chile Pepper Institute
- Wineries
- State Parks and Monuments
- Silver City, Ruidoso, El Paso, Juarez

Directions: I-10 exit 140 to NM 28 toward historic La Mesilla. Turn south on NM 28 S. Turn left on Stern Drive. Hacienda RV Resort is on right at end of road.



Hacienda RV Resort 740 Stern Dr Las Cruces, NM 88005 575-528-5800

http://www.haciendarv.com/

May 12-19, 2014

**ALL RV SITE RESERVATIONS and early arrivals/late stays will be paid directly to Hacienda RV beginning February 1, 2014. Nightly rates are \$31.46 which includes tax, free wifi, and full hook-ups, morning trash pick-up curb side Please ask for Judy or Jenny. Credit card is to hold site only; your credit card will not be charged until day of check-in.

RV Make/Model:	Length of RV:	Toad: Hauler/Lengtn:
Do you require anything special due	to health or other concerns?	_
IF THIS IS YOUR FIRST TCI RALLY, you will	probably need club rally badges. If	100 EXTRA PERSON (IN YOUR RIG) AMOUNT ENCLOSED: You do, attach a note showing names as you would like them to ave enough lead-time, you will receive your free badge(s) when
Make Checks Payable to: TCl SW Region Mail To: Karen Cole #1504 230 Rainbow Dr #13031	Payment In Full I By March 1, 20	rete & bobble Stille #1428
FOR SOUTHWEST MEMBERS, PAST & CURRENT AS OF 8/11/2013. The first 20 registrations received, based on postmark, will receive a \$100.00 fuel discount. SW members should submit the standard charge stated above less the \$100.00. If you are not in the first 20, you will be notified to submit an additional \$100.00.		
ALL PARTICIPANTS MUST SIGN THE I	FOLLOWING:	
The undersigned hereby releases and agrees to indemnify and hold harmless, Teton Club International and regional officers of any and all liabilities, claims, losses, damages, injuries and reasonable attorney fees which may rise as a result from, or relate to this rally; or the negligence, omissions or lack of care of its officers during the time period specified above. Cancellation in accordance with TCI by-laws.		
Signature:	Date: Sig	nature: Date:

NAME: Last ______ First _____ Spouse / Companion _____ Address ____ Email

City ______ State _____ ZIP _____ TCI Number _____

Number of Adults _____ Guests ____ Telephone ____

Announcements



2014 East Spring Luncheon

re you in Florida in February 2014? Well if the answer is YES. mark your calendar for the 2014 East Spring Luncheon.

It will be: Thursday, February 13, 2014

Time: 2:00 p.m..

The location is: Golden Corral Restaurant- Celebration,

6077 West Irlo Bronson Memorial Highway (US Highway 192),

Kissimmee, FL 34747.

DIRECTIONS FROM US HWY 27:

Turn East onto US Hwy 192 and go approximately 9.5 miles. Golden Corral is on the left (north) side of the street. Look for a water tower on the right (south) side of Hwy 192 and a huge "Welcome to Kissimmee" sign on the left (north).

So bring your favorite Valentine and join Hosts Phil and Connie Hargin and Joe and Darlene Betz for a super great meal. We look forward to seeing you.

Don't forget......MARK YOUR CALENDAR.

Submitted By:

Connie Hargin, TCI # 478





NEWEST TETON AVAILABLE! 2008 Royal Reliance 44 ft.

A full-timers dream with twin beds and all the extras.

Asking \$143,999.00, Or Best Reasonable Offer.

Contact Darrell Korman #1556 for price and pictures. 830-496-0712 or darrellkorman@gmail.com

For Sale

1997 DT 4700 International Truck

1997 DT 4700 International, 4 door, crew cab RV Hauler.

Truck assembled at Stalick, Eugene Oregon. Five speed Allison transmission, 478 rear end gears, 230 diesel, 100 gallon fuel capacity, large cargo box with seven storage compartments with locking latches. New tires - 7/13. Low mileage, 132,000. Custom interior, air suspension and air front seats, trailer saver air suspension hitch. \$35,900.

Pictures available by email

Contact Gene and Sheryl Good #762, 360-921-4464 Email sggood@juno.com

2005 CUSTOM 39' TETON GRAND FRONTIER \$54.500





This unit was built to our specifications:

Chassis: Three 8000lb. axles with Mor/ryde Independent Suspension and hydraulic disc brakes with "G" rated tires. We also added a skid roller.

Heating & Cooling: Two 34,00 BTU furnaces. Two 15,000 BTU air conditioners/heat pumps. 3 Fantastic Fans.

Electrical: Generator prep with 50Amp service located at the front and rear of 5th wheel. with a transfer switch. Whole house surge protector. Hughes 50 amp Autoformer. A 2500watt Prosine inverter with 4 12 volt batteries 3 120 watt solar panels. 4 dedicated 20 amp outlets, located in the entertainment area, the computer area, kitchen, and in the bay, all of which can be run from the inverter/solar panels.

Interior: Custom oak wood throughout, including headboard, custom cabinet above bed, solid oak around all slides and window valances. GE Spacemaker washer and a separate GE Spacemaker dryer, an Amana Radarange convection/microwave oven, an Amana stove range with oven. Two pantries with slideout adjustable shelves, solid surface counter with flip extension in kitchen. Tile floor in bathroom and kitchen area. Sealand china toilet. This is a non-smoking no pet unit that has been lived in at -20 degrees with no problems.

Contact Rick McHugh #401: newhouse16@hotmail.com

Welcome New Members

NEW MEMBERS

Larry & Janiece Ramseyer TCI#1648 1451 Potomac Circle San Jacinto, CA 92583 No Phone Given Irmseyer@juno.com

Jay & Ann Seavy TCI#1649 60298 Hwy. 50 Hanger 30 Penrose, CO 81240 719-369-7334 jayseavy@aol.com

Kenneth & Paula Rosenberger TCI#1650 93611 E. Valencia Dr. Kennewick, WA 99338 509-627-4977 pbrosenberger@charter.net

Dwain & Jan Henderson #1651 7100 S. Interstae 35E, #34

214-293-0872 dwainhenderson@yahoo.com

Denton, TX 76210

Steve & Phuong Bordewick TCI #1652 14312 Strait Street Westminister, CA 92683 612-812-2215 steve@aeiomed.com

Mark & Tari Bass #1653 514 Americas Way #2463 Box Elder, SD 57719-7600 803-297-5415 mbass777@gmail.com

Michael & Lynn Ryan #1654 9530 Burning Branch Rd. Burke, VA 22015 703-250-7713 mikeryan3d@me.com

Landis & Kathleen Kelly Rogers #1655 43 Little River Rd. Kingston, NH 03848 603-770-2302 landis rogers2000@yahoo.com

TELEPHONE CHANGE

Dale & Lynne Spillars #1086

816-582-5724 Mary Walker #1393 909-703-1665

EMAIL CHANGE

Jay & Kathy Moscoe #1528 kathymoscoe@gmail.com

Linda Rhodes #1579 Isrhodes21@gmail.com

Gary Marg Wood #1615 woodproducts@shaw.ca REJOIN

Michael Council TCI#1526 11201 LIV 224 Chillicothe, MO 64601 660-214-0510 mcouncil@hughes.net

ADDRESS CHANGE

Jim Cox TCI #892 1824 N. Seven Points Dr. Kemp, TX 75143 903-498-4544 ijmcox310@aol.com

Sherry Cox #892 8033 N. Highland Ave. Clovis, CA 93619 559-554-2626-H 559-288-8138-C sjcox98@aol.com

Ted & Sue Elliott #1466 PO Box 2428 PMB #24348 Pensacola, FL 32513

Submit Articles

The newsletter is published quarterly in **February**, **May**, **August**, and **November**. **Deadline for articles is the 20**th **of the month preceding publication**. All letters, articles, art, and photographs are subject to editing, alteration, or may be condensed.

Please email all articles to: Laura Schrock #1407, Editor Beauxsmomma@msn.com

Editorial Philosophy

e are a **Family of Friends**, dedicated to the promotion and enjoyment of our **Teton** RVs and the camaraderie of our members. Reflecting this, the newsletter is looking for positive and upbeat articles that we would be proud to share with anyone, including our children. There will be no profanity or "off-color" articles in the newsletter. Anything that needs to be said can be said in an adult manner. We do not discriminate against any person, RV or truck.

While we encourage technical articles that point out problems and offer solutions, we will not print negative articles that directly attack **TCI**, its **Members**, or **Teton Homes**.

The newsletter accepts no advertising but will print notices of sale for a club member's **Teton** trailer and/or tow vehicle. Following **TCI** Board guidelines, sale notices will be brief, including member name and **TCI** number; vehicle/trailer make, model and age; a few descriptive words, and the member's phone number and/or address. **Laura Schrock #1407. Editor**

701	1 C/
4	Q
Z (7
RN	ATION

20__ TCI International

[REVISION: NOV 2012]	
LAST NAMEFIRST	SPOUSE / COMPANION
Address	
CITY	STATE ZIP
TCI NUMBER TELEPHONE	EMAIL
TRAILER/RV MODEL, YEAR TRUC	K MAKE & YEAR
PLEASE CIRCLE ANY/ALL REGIONAL TCI CLUBS YOU ARE JOINING	G (or re-joining): E NW SW
MAKE OUT YOUR \$25.00 (US FUNDS) DUES CHECK TO: TET	ON CLUB INTERNATIONAL, AND MAIL TO:
check here if this address is different from your mailing label or other TCl information and you wish to have it changed.	

Regional Club Membership Dues

		-
Please fill out the membership dues for the Region you are joining. Duplicat more than one Region . [Revision: July s	e the form, or include the informa	
LAST NAME		OUSE / COMPANION
Address		
CITY	STATE/PROVINCE	ZIP
TCI NUMBER TELEPHONE	E EMAIL _	
TETON MODEL/RV/YEAR	REGION JOINING	AMOUNT ENCLOSED
MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO:	REGION TCI U.S. FUNDS	(Example: Southwest Region TCI)
MAIL TO:		
East Region: David McGalliard #1075 Sec/Treas.	Northwest Region: Larry Hall #912 Sec/Treas	Southwest Region: Karen Cole

David McGalliard #1075 Sec/Treas. 3440 Snowhill Place Morganton, NC 28655 dave9350@earthlink.net Larry Hall #912 Sec/Treas PO Box 20185 Keizer, OR 97307 Ihall299@gmail.com Karen Cole
230 Rainbow Dr. PMB 13031
Livingston, TX 77399-2013

Welcome New Members

Current Teton & Continental Coach Owners and former TCI members are welcome to join or rejoin TCI.

You are invited to join Teton Club International a club decdicated to helping fellow owners enjoy there Tetons & Continental Coachs to the fullest. You have purchased the finest 5th wheel RV in America. Now join the finest RV Club in America.

You Will Enjoy....

- *Camaraderie with other Teton & Continental Coach owners
- * Four Newsletters a year with Teton & Continental Coach Info
- * Three regional club rallies each year
- * Our annual Teton Club International Rally
- * An active TCI email network and our Tetoners.org website

PLUS... Two sets of TCI club logos and member numbers for your RV Also, rally name badges with member name and number, when you attend your first rally.

New Member Application

Last Name:	First Name:
Spouse / Companion:	
Address:	
	State: Zip:
Phone:	Country if other than US:
Email:	Introduced By:
RV Make / Model / Year:	
Tow Vehicle :	Is this a rejoin Yes/ No:
City: Phone: Email: RV Make / Model / Year:	State: Zip: Country if other than US: Introduced By:

Make your \$25 dues check (US Funds) out to Teton Club International

Mail to: TCI Secretary / Treasurer 3700 S Westport Ave #2590 Sioux Falls, SD 57106-6360

"A Family of Friends"

Laura Schrock, TCI Editor C/O TCI 3700 S. Westport Ave. #2590 Sioux Falls, SD 57108-6390

FIRST CLASS MAIL

TO: